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AT A JOINT MEETING OF THE GLOUCESTER COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
AND SCHOOL BOARD, HELD ON TUESDAY, MARCH 19, 2024, AT 4:30 P.M., AT 

GLOUCESTER HIGH SCHOOL, 6680 SHORT LANE, GLOUCESTER, VIRGINIA: 

1. Call to Order and Roll Call 

Mr. Hutson called the Board of Supervisors meeting to order, and Ms. Cronin, 

Deputy Clerk, took roll call.  

THERE WERE PRESENT: Christopher A. Hutson, Chair 

Ashley C. Chriscoe 
Kenneth W. Gibson 

Michael W. Hedrick  
Robert J. Orth 
 

THERE WERE ABSENT: Kevin M. Smith, Vice Chair [arrived at 4:36 p.m.] 
Phillip N. Bazzani 

 
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Carol Steele, County Administrator 

 
Mr. Andersen called the School Board to order, and Ms. Cronin took roll call for 

the School Board. The following members were present: Troy Andersen, Chair; Leonne 

Arsenovic, Vice Chair; Deborah McDonough, Cindy Saulman, and Kari Scruggs. Mr. 

Drew and Ms. Espinoza [arrived at 4:40 p.m.] were absent. Dr. Anthony Vladu, 

Superintendent of Schools, Bryan Hartley, Deputy Superintendent, and Charles 

Records, Construction/Project Coordinator, were also in attendance. 

2. Tour of Gloucester High School Renovation 

Mr. Records began a tour of the high school renovations outside of the new 

entrance and noted the new 2,500 square foot addition. The group entered the school 

through the new security vestibule.  

Mr. Smith joined the meeting at 4:36 p.m.  

Mr. Records reviewed the work that would be completed during the summer.  

Ms. Espinoza joined the meeting at 4:40 p.m.  

Members of both Boards toured the former A Hall, now known as 100 Hall. They 

viewed a classroom, teacher center, new clock system, and the new bathroom design 

with single toilet rooms and an open sink area. They toured the new office and 

guidance area, heard plans for the changes to the cafeteria, lunch seating capacity, 

and school capacity.  

Mr. Records concluded the tour in the contractor's storage area. He showed the 

group one of the 70-ton rooftop HVAC (Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning) 

units. He noted that the contractor E.T. Gresham, had been excellent to date. He met 

with them weekly and they had met every deadline.  

The meeting was recessed at 5:10 p.m. for travel to the Thomas Calhoun Walker 

Education Center.  

After the recess, there was a brief discussion on derelict vessels in County 

waterways.  

3. Adjournment 
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After the discussion, Mr. Hutson moved, seconded by Mr. Gibson, to adjourn the 

Board of Supervisors meeting. The motion carried by a unanimous voice vote and the 

Board adjourned at 5:48 p.m.  

Ms. Saulman moved, seconded by Ms. Arsenovic, to adjourn the School Board 

meeting. The motion carried by a unanimous voice vote and the School Board 

adjourned at 5:59 p.m.  

 

 

   

Christopher A. Hutson, Chair  Carol E. Steele, County Administrator 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


